Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: April 10, 2013

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Rick Vallacchi, Kevin Lanahan, Jason Fowler, Brett Raimondo, Christine Glassner & Ned Panfile. Guests: Clare Button & Amalia Duarte (Twp Rec). Sophie Rose Glassner (Girl Scout Troop 4060) 
1. Communications
a. Minutes from the March 2013 meeting accepted without exception. Minutes and Agendas are posted on the Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications received: 
i. Copy of the Mendham Patch article citing Borough Rec’s position on Brookside Beach option.
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended the March 18th Borough Council meeting. 
1. Bruce met with Lou Garubo, Veronica Daly and Dave Sharkey to report on Brookside Beach status for Day Camp.
a. The Recreation Committee voted not to return to Brookside Beach based on survey feedback, logistics, approx double the increased costs and benefits only to 3-6 campers.

b. The Recreation Committee recommended reinvesting into Lucky Amusement for other water options which would benefits all campers K-6.

c. A raise was approved for the Camp Director.

d. The Recreation Committee was commended for a thorough three-month process that included on-line surveys and open forum public meetings which were advertised on Mendham TV, e-blasts and the Observer Tribune.

2. The Borough Council declined Brookside Beach participation for the Day Camp. It was noted that no one from the public or the Township Recreation attended the Borough Rec’s open forum discussions on March 13th. Bruce communicated this with Ellen Sandman and Steve Mountain. There were no objections.

3. The Mayor and Council should have a Labor Day Parade Grand Marshal selected by April. The Recreation Committee with choose a theme that best honors the Grand Marshal.

4. Bruce attended the April 1st Borough Council meeting: No Recreation items were discussed.
2. Parade Theme Ideas:

a. Tabled for May Recreation Meeting pending Mayor and Council selection of a Grand Marshall
3. Camp Update:

a. The committee reviewed the process regarding Brookside Beach with Clare Button and Amalia Duarte. 
i. The discussion was very positive and productive.

ii. Clare recommended that Lori Dent attend Borough Recreation meetings as Jeanne Montemarano did. Bruce also will attend Township Recreation meetings beginning with the Twp Rec meeting on May 7th. Chris Glassner will attend with Bruce. The Recreation Directors will attend each others meetings at least once a year. Boro will attend Twp’s in the spring. Twp will attend Boro’s in the fall.

iii. Bruce reviewed the history of the finance between the Day Camp and Brookside Beach.

1. Prior to 2008, the Boro had exclusive use of Brookside Beach for free.

2. In 2008 Bruce offered to make a donation to the Beach from the Day Camp to offset the costs of attendance. Bruce and Jeanne determined that cost was $578 for 2008 and $540 for 2009 and 2010. The donation was increased to $1,035 in 2011 and $1,150 in 2012. After 2012 the Twp’s decision was to charge a fee of $2,100 for 2013. Clare, Bruce and Amalia agreed in retrospect that both Rec Depts should have discussed final amounts before a determination was presented to the Boro.

3. Bruce stated that the Boro had additional costs to hire two Medical Directors and split the senior staff to two simultaneous locations, increasing costs and potentially decreasing safety coverage.

4. It was also noted that Day Campers had to pay additional for snacks and water rides at the beach while snacks/rides at the Day Camp carried no additional costs to the Campers.

b. Bruce reported that the 65 interviews of new applicants will conclude on April 13th. A total of 125 people applied for approx 80 positions. Bruce will have decisions and contracts mailed to all applicants by May 15th. Training will take place on June 2nd. 
c. Clare and Amalia reported that the article in the Mendham Patch upset a lot of people. Bruce agreed that he too, along with Mayor Henry were upset with the article. 
i. Bruce pointed out that he stated at the Council meeting that the Brookside Beach decision was a win-win for both communities and for the residents. The article didn’t mention this. 
ii. The article did not mention that now parents can bring their children to the Borough Camp in the morning and the Township Camp at Brookside in the afternoon as the two camps are not in conflict.
iii. Bruce stated that he publically supported the new Twp/Brookside camp and will make efforts to cross-promote the camp in the Borough at no cost to the Township. This was not mentioned in the Patch article. 
iv. Bruce felt the article sensationalized one comment that was made at the council meeting. That comment was based on facts. Bruce said that the statement was presented in the article was taken out of context. 
v. Both Borough and Township members in attendance agreed that it was best not to further address the article and to support each other moving forward.
4. Camp / Movie Updates:

a. All bands have been secured for the 2013 season and contracts have been received.

b. All movies have been reserved for the 2013. Contracts from Backyard Productions pending.
5. Prior Business: 
a. Amy requested a review of teen options for the fall. The committee felt it was best to table until May after Bruce and Chris had a chance to discuss at the May 7th Twp Recreation Committee Meeting. Bruce and Chris will also discuss contingent plans for Halloween celebrations should weather prevent celebrations (as Hurricane Sandy did this year and the October Nor’easter did in 2011).
b. Options for lightning safety equipment were discussed. Recreation will research options to see if the proper technology now exists. We do not want t sonic alarm. Only a lighted permanent display. 

c. Bruce comminuted the Borough’s Concert / Movie budget to Lyn Kleinman for the Municipal Alliance matching funds. Up to $4,000 is available to the Mendhams. Bruce submitted for $2,300 at this time.
6. New Business:   
a. Jason and others stated that the Recreation Booklets have not been received yet by residents. Bruce reported that they were given to the Post Office on April 2nd as bulk mail. The bulk mail has delayed delivery. Bruce and Helen will look into this.

b. Sophie Glassner reported on Girl Scout Troop 4060’s efforts to upgrade the Garabrant Center as part of the Girl Scout’s Bronze Award Project. The upgrades include:
i. Repaint of the interior rooms.

ii. Cleaning of the bathrooms.

iii. Repair/replacement of carpeting.

iv. New couches and chairs

v. New audio speakers

vi. A new BBQ station for the seniors.

1. The Girl Scouts were commended for their efforts!

c. Bruce reported that he has communicated the Police Department’s finding regarding the proposed Cold Hill Rd crosswalk at Patriot’s Path to Steve Mountain. To recap, Mendham Twp DPW has handled the maintenance of Cold Hill Rd and the MTDPW would be the best group to lead the crosswalk initiative. 

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, May 8th, 2011 at the Phoenix House
